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[bookmark: _GoBack]The American Academy of Pediatrics suggests all parents learn infant cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) before their babies leave the hospital. For some families, CPR training is required before their baby can be discharged. CPR training for infants and children may be offered through the Red Cross, American Heart Association, local libraries, a local hospital, or local emergency services.
You will learn basic CPR skills to help your baby until emergency responders arrive. If an emergency happens, CPR can save your baby’s life by reestablishing blood flow to the heart, brain, and other organs and restoring breathing.

CPR may be necessary in many different emergencies, including suffocation, accidents, near drowning, and suspected sudden infant death syndrome. CPR works best when started as soon as possible, but you must first decide if it’s needed. CPR should only be done if your baby is not breathing, has no heartbeat, or is not responding.

Although you may feel very anxious as your baby is being prepared for discharge from the hospital, becoming familiar with emergency procedures will help decrease your fear and increase your confidence when taking your baby home. Partner with the neonatal intensive care unit team early in your baby’s hospitalization to help prepare you for your baby’s safe transition to home. If your family is having trouble understanding the steps in infant CPR, stop your instructor and ask questions.

After learning infant CPR, review the steps often. It is common for parents to be concerned that they will not remember the steps to CPR in an emergency. When calling 911, explain the issue you are having. They will try to walk you through it by phone until the team arrives. Remember, CPR training is provided so you can give life- saving care and increase your child’s chance for survival in case of emergency until emergency responders can take over.
